
    

 

Clifton Creek Primary School 

Welcome back everyone.  We hope 
everyone had a fantastic Easter 
break. I hope all the children are 
well rested and looking forward to 
a productive Term 2. 
 
 
 

 

Friday Fang 
Thankyou to Melissa Holloway 
who has offered to run Friday Fang 
for us this year.  An Autumn/
Winter menu is attached.  Our first 
‘Fang’ of the year will be next 
Friday.  All orders need to be in by 
Thursday morning to allow the 
grade 6 students to tally the orders 
and organise a shopping list.  
Thankyou for your support. 
 

 
 

Marc Van begins this week.  
Please ensure your child has 
returned all overdue books.  
Children will need a library bag to 
be able to borrow (a plastic bag 
will suffice) 
 

Happy BirthdayHappy BirthdayHappy BirthdayHappy Birthday    
to  to  to  to      

    Macy who turns 11 on 18th AprilMacy who turns 11 on 18th AprilMacy who turns 11 on 18th AprilMacy who turns 11 on 18th April    

phone:  5157 9251  mobile: 0427 582 998 

1020 Deptford Rd Clifton Creek 3875   
email: clifton.creek.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au  

website : www.cliftoncreekps.vic.edu.au 
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 Calendar– Term 2 

APRIL 

Mon 15  

 

Music with Hilary  

Tues 16 Shire Library Van  

R.E. with Diana & Ma� 

Wed 17 Marc Van  

Tuesday 23 CFA visit 

Friday 26 Friday Fang  

Sunday 21 Sausage Fizzle Fundraiser 

Thursday 25  ANZAC Day—Public Holiday 

JUNE  

Tuesday 30 

to 2 May  

DOXA City Camp Gr 3—6 

MAY  

Thursday 9 Cross Country 

Friday 10  Mothers Day Dinner 

Friday 17 Working Bee 

Monday 10 Queens B’day—Public Holiday  

Friday 14 Report Wri;ng Day pupilfree 

Monday 24  Parent teacher Interviews 

Friday 28 Last Day Term 2  



 

KITCHEN GARDEN  KITCHEN GARDEN  KITCHEN GARDEN  KITCHEN GARDEN      
Unfortunately due to illness, Jill 
Collins will be unable to return to 
work as our garden specialist.  We 
wish Jill a speedy recovery.   We are 
currently looking for another garden 
specialist, in the meantime John and 
Faith will continue their work in the 
kitchen. 
 

PLAY GROUP   on TUESDAYS                           

Jo and The Little Green Frog will 

begin CCPS  Play Group at 10 to 

11.30am starting on Tuesday 23 

April.  For families & their 

children  0-6 years …. 

INDOORS & OUTDOORS, MESSY 

PLAY … Please spread the word! 

School Council  

Next Finance Meeting is 

proposed for Tuesday 7th May, 

4pm at school. 

Next School Council Meeting is 

scheduled for Wednesday 22 

May in at Ethos NRM office, 

McLeod St Bairnsdale at 5.30pm.  

 

Active After School Communities 

This term our AASC  resumes two 

afternoons per week. Starting next 

week Table Tennis skills will be 

developed each  Monday 

afternoon at the Table Tennis 

Centre (Lucknow Reserve). 

Wednesday sessions will continue 

at Clifton Creek PS.  These seven 

weeks of healthy snacks and fun 

physical activities after school are 

free.  

Please note that our school bus 

will deliver the AASC participants 

to the Table Tennis Centre and you 

will need to collect your children 

from the Table Tennis Centre at 

4.30pm. 

On Wednesdays, our school bus 

will leave school at 4.15pm., 

delivering the children to the Wy 

Yung bus stop around 4.30pm. 
 

Books to Cover 
We have a large number of library 
books that need to be covered.  If 
you are able to help, please give me 
a yell. 

AASC—TERM TWO     2013        

Mondays  at the Bairnsdale Table Tennis Centre  
and Wednesdays at Clifton Creek PS 

 Week 1 Week 2 Week 3  Week 4 Week 5  Week 6 Week 7 

Monday  
Wednesday 

22 April 
24 April 

29 April 
1 May  

6 May 
8 May 

13 May 
15 May  

20 May 
22 May 

27 May 
29 May 

3 June 
5 June 



Communications  

The office is staffed on Mondays 

to Wednesdays all day, from 

8.30am onwards.  Telephone 

contact can be made at any time 

Monday to Wednesday. 

However  on Thursdays and 

Fridays I am in class and the 

office is unattended, even at play 

and lunchtimes as staff are busy 

supervising the school yard.  

I can be contacted on the school 

mobile 0427 582 998  on 

Thursdays and Fridays as I have 

this mobile phone with me at all 

times.  

PLEASE make your non-urgent 

phone calls  out of class times to 

minimise distractions to student 

learning.     Class times : 

9-11am,  

11.30am-1pm,  

1.45-3.30pm.  

 

DOXA CAMP  

Not long now  …  DOXA City 

Camp for grades 4– 6 students is 

from 30 April to 2 May.  

Information and forms were sent 

home at the end of last term. 

Please return these to school as 

soon as possible. 

 

Grade 6 Transition to secondary 

education  

Nagle College  Open Night 

Wednesday 8th May  4.40—8pm  

For further information contact  

Ms Rhonda Lawrance  5152 9928 
 

Bairnsdale Secondary College 

Information Evening Tuesday 30th 

April  For further information 

contact - Ross Graham 5150 4800 

 
Headlice 
Please be vigilant and check your 
child’s hair often, particularly if you 
see your child scratching his/her 
head frequently.  Headlice are a 
pesky part of school life, however if 
we are all persistent we can help 
break the ongoing cycle.   
 
WY YUNG AUSKICK 2013 
It’s that time of the year again kids, 

and we are looking for kids aged 5 to 

11 to join Wy Yung Auskick and 

meet some new friends, learn some 

new skills and above all…. HAVE 

FUN! It all kicks off on the 28th of 

April. Registration has changed this 

year, for more information please 

contact Darren Robbie on 0418 302 

354 or join our face book page at 

WY YUNG AUSKICK. 

 



Bairnsdale Netball Associa�on 

Net-Set-Go: 

BNA will be running its Net-Set-Go 

program in Term 2 star;ng  Thursday 

18 April. Net-Set-Go is an 

introduc;on to netball skills with fun 

ac;vi;es and minor games. Open to 

boys and girls turning 8 this year and 

up to 11 years of age.         To register 

your interest and should you have 

any queries please email: 

bdale.na@hotmail.com 

 Fostering Futures for Kids 
in Farkwa film fundraiser  
The Great Gatsby in 3D at  
Sun Cinema in Bairnsdale on  
Thursday May 9th at 7pm.  
$18 ticket – INCLUDES SUPPER - 
plus $1 at cinema for 3D glasses that 
you can keep til your next 3D movie 
experience 
 
We are raising money to build water 
tanks as the area is very dry and kids 
miss school daily so they can fetch 
water from a village well several kms 
away. 

Bunnings Sausage Sizzle 

Fundraiser 
Our first fundraiser for the 

year will be this Sunday 21st 

April.  Thank you to Faith for 

coordinating the team!  

(If you have not indicated your 

option of working bee 

participation or sausage sizzle 

assistance, please do so asap.) 

 

CFA Visit  

Next Tuesday 23rd April from 

10am,  the Country Fire 

Authority Mobile Education Bus 

will be here at school helping 

the students learn more about  

Home Fire Safety. We will also 

present the CFA with a 

donation of funds collected by 

the children in appreciation of 

the terrific job they do in  

keeping us safe.  

        
 
 PROUDLY PRESENT 

  CHICAGOCHICAGO  
DATES: 10th, 11th, 17th, 18th, 24th, 25th May 2013 at 7:30pm 12th, 
19th and 26th May 2013 at 2:00pm   AT THE FORGE THEATRE AND 
ARTS HUB   Purchase tickets online www.eastgippsland.vic.gov.au  
select "Buy Event Tickets" or in 
person at the Bairnsdale or Lakes Entrance Visitor Information Centre 
Or Shire Library Business Centres 



FRIDAY FANG  
 
 

 AUTUMN WINTER MENU 

2013 

 
Mains    

 Homemade meat pie $2.00 

 Homemade sausage rolls $2.50 

 Spaghetti Bolognaise $2.50 

 Pastry Squares-cheese,ham, $1.50 

 Nachos  $2.00 

   

   

Drinks   

 Hot Milo 
 

$2.00 

   

Desserts   

 Apple crumble 2.00 

 Pikelets (3) $1.50 

   

   



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WOULD YOU LIKE $500 TO HELP PAY FOR 
YOUR  CHILD’S EDUCATION? 
  

·  Do you have a Health Care Card? 
·  Do you have some regular household income? 
·  Are you 18 or over? 
  

If you answered yes to these questions then you could be eli-
gible for the  Saver Plus Program. Berry Street is now offer-
ing additional places in Bairnsdale. 
  
Participation in Saver Plus can earn you matched savings of 
up to $500 to be  spent on items like:    Uniforms,      Comput-
ers,    School Camps and School Books. 
  
To find out more about this exciting 
program, phone Linda Taylor at Berry Street, on 
  
5152 8017 or 0457 813 738 or 
  
 e-mail on ltaylor@berrystreet.org.au 


